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FDRAG Contact List
	USA


	Jojo Farr

Director

610 Longwood Drive

Rockville, Maryland  20850 USA
	240-505-1429

jojo.farr@gmail.com

	Greece

and Holland
	Geesje De Jong
Assistant Director
Kalari 30, 15452 Paleo Psyckiko, Athens, Greece
	0030-210-6749218
geesjedejong@yahoo.com

	Switzerland
	Karin Elsea 

Assistant Director
PO Box 5957, 1002 Lausanne, Switzerland
	0041-78-677-2965
karinelsea2001@yahoo.com

	Germany
	Tanja Blume

Am Steinbuegelweg4, 76706,  Dettenheim

	+71-5380-954
Tanja_equimed@yahoo.com

	USA
	Hannah Floyd

Sr. Advisor
17366 NW State Road 16, Starke Florida 32091
Starke, Florida
Can be contacted about places to stay, visiting etc.
	904-964-7303
hannahfloyd@hotmail.com

	England
	Jo Gibbs 

90 Rayne Road, Braintree, Essex, CM7 2QP  UK
	01376 325589
gibbs_jo@hotmail.com
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FDRAG is thrilled to share with you our holiday gift to one and all. We have someone who will give FDRAG a super website, for free!! Please thank Sena!! 


One of the sections to the website will be “The Faces of Death Row”. It will consist of 2 sections.


One will be titled “Personal Stories” and in each, we want to put a human face on everyone. Tell us of everything about you, except for the events that lead to you being on death row. Write of your family, your early years. Send pictures if you want to, along with an SASE. We will scan and return them to you.  This is not a site to ask for pen pals. FDRAG must respect the DOC policy on pen pal sites.  We want to give you a place to talk a bit about you, who you are, or were, before coming to death row.


The second section will be titled “The Talents of Death Row” and will be filled with artwork, poems, stories and other things that can be transferred to the web.


We will have different featured artists and faces every month which will be highlighted on the front page of the FDRAG website!! And we want to have links to the FDRAG website from a bunch of other sites. 


FDRAG wants to be able to offer the pieces of art, or other hobby crafts for sale and use any proceeds to pay for FDRAG activities and to start paying Sena who can’t work forever for free!! 


We are really excited to be able to offer you this opportunity to speak to the world. There will be many kinks to work out and it will take time to get it up and running fully, but we are on the road, finally!! In the next newsletter, we will be sending more details about the web site and what you can send us to include.


   














In Memorium


"It is with sadness we bring you this news. We know that Michael Mello was a friend to some of you, our hearts go out to you and his family."We will have a full article about Michael Mello in the next newsletter.








  


                                                     Blessings to Everyone!! Thoughts and Prayers during the holiday 


                                                         and all year around.  And for that very special man in my life—


                                                         Alphonso, I love you! Patti





                                                     To Robert Bailey    Little Brother, I want you to know your in our


                                                            thoughts more than usual near the holidays. Merry Christmas to you


                                                          and continue to  keep your head up. Stay strong! With all our love.  


                                                         From Spanky & April   





To my son Travis Farr who ships to Iraq in February. May God keep you and return you whole to your beautiful wife Victoria. We are all so proud. Love Dad and Jojo.


From William Thomas: Dad Misses, Needs and Loves you Katelyn Alexsis and your Big Brother Benito. Forever Yours. Merry Christmas. XOXO. 


I understand that the holiday season can be a lonely time for them but they are not forgotten because we in FDRAG will be thinking of them all. Linda


To Jojo. Thank you for being my light in window. My true love.  Yours Victor Farr


The best for the holidays and for the new year to my friends at UCI and FSP.  Karin


Dear friends, I know I have been quiet lately but I had a lot on my plate. 


Moving twice in less than 14 months is giving a lot of work and stress. 


I hope to make up to you in the coming year. For now I wish you all a very 


Merry Christmas and all the best for 2009! God Jul ~ 


Fijn Kerstfeest ~ Merry Christmas  Nel Kortsmit





From my heart to yours, may you find hope and peace in the true meaning 


of this season and the coming year.  I pray this greeting brings a smile to 


your face and a ray of sunshine where you are!  Holiday Blessings and 


love from Nana :)





From Michael Robinson: To all FDRAG Members. “Thank you all 


for your service and support; may God Bless you and your families always…..”





To everyone on death row from everyone at FDRAG.  


Happy Holidays and Merry New Year!!!!























The next Newsletter #23 will be published in early February, so if you have any messages, send them along in the next few weeks.  Newsletter #24 is scheduled to come out in mid April so mother and fathers day messages can go into that one!


We will also bring back the Mail Bag and other regular features in the next newsletter. 








Some information about staying in Starke.***The Sleepy Hollow Motel in Starke, run by a wonderful Polish couple, Lester and Halina Szylkowski, offers a few special services that might be helpful/needed by someone who visits you. They will pick up guests from the airport ($50 each way, so $100 round trip) and drive them to and from the prison ($15 each way, so $30 round trip) on visiting days. Their rooms are not fancy, but they are very clean and functional and are available for the best rate in town (just under $40 a night including tax). Each room has a microwave and the owner will even give his guests a ride to pick up food or other supplies at local stores (not sure of the price for this).  Contact  information:  17560 US Hwy 301N, Starke, Florida, 32091 USA. Phone # 904-964-5006, Weekly rental rates are $185 plus tax (which comes to under $32 a night with tax.) ****The Bradford Motel has recently re-opened.  It’s on 301 close to the new Starke library. Reservations must be made by phone and we have been told that the rooms are $150/week. Transportation is not included to/from anywhere, and we have not seen the rooms, but the place was recently redone so we assume that the rooms are at least new?
































FDRAG wants to send a special thanks to all of the correctional officers on death row who perform their duties with professionalism, integrity and human compassion.  


When we, as loved ones to society's outcasts, hear about Officers who are beyond decent in their actions, it gives us hope that life for our loved ones can be more than just  surviving the next day. One act of kindness can bring hope to someone who has lost all hope. 


It is especially hard for prisoners and their families during the holiday season and to know that there is goodness in all the madness brings a bit of light in the darkness. 


On behalf of our loved ones and ourselves thank you for your compassion. There are many who would only see them as trash, and those who can still practice human decency are extra special people. What you do is noticed by those on death row, by their families, friends and loved ones, and it is noticed by God. Not only did he command us to love our God and our neighbor as ourselves, he specifically told us to love the prisoner as if we were chained with him....  


May this Holiday season bring Joy to you and your families. We wish you a Merry Christmas, and a peaceful new year.  


Thank you and may God Bless you this Holiday Season.








We are still getting a lot of questions about the upcoming conversion to digital television. What we have found out is this. The antennae produces a signal that is used by your TV’s. When the converter box is placed on the antennae,  your TV’s will be capable of reading the new signal. We are trying to get more details to send along.








WHITE RIVER JUNCTION – Michael A. Mello, 51, a longtime Vermont Law School professor and internationally recognized authority on the death penalty and capital punishment issues, died on Sunday, Nov. 23, at his home in White River Junction, VT., following a brief illness











A number of you will be replacing your television sets in the near future. FDRAG would like to ask if there are any among you who can donate their color TV’s to someone else who doesn’t have one. We know that some of you will have friends or family who need or want the TV, but if anyone has a spare let us know 


And if you are one of those in need of a color TV let us know!!














Your family, friends and loved ones are welcome to call any of the above numbers if they have any questions at all about your situation and we will do what we can to help.








From: FDRAG


C/o 610 Longwood Drive


Rockville, Maryland 20850





To:











If you know of anyone who might like to receive a copy of the newsletter send FDRAG their e-mail address (preferred) or mailing address and we will make sure that they receive a copy. Or send them your copy of the newsletter and they can e-mail anyone on the contact list. 











FDRAG is really pleased to let you know that Hannah’s church has offered to send gifts to any children or stepchildren in need this holiday season. 





 We are unable to offer gifts to nephews, nieces, grandchildren, cousins or the children of friends or relatives. We are sorry. 


We also have something else to ask.  Last year a number of gifts were sent out to children, nieces, grandchildren and may others. In return, the church did not receive even one thank you card. That is really disgraceful.  We understand that children who receive gifts usually (and sadly) do not send thanks, but certainly any of you who ask for and receive a gift can send thanks on their behalf. 


Both requests for gifts and thank you notes should be sent to Hannah Floyd.  Please send gift requests immediately.  Hannah’s address is on the back of the newsletter. Don’t forget to send the name and address of the child, as well as the child’s age and sex. No older than 14 unless they have a special request for a CD or something. It is very hard to find a gift for an older teenager. It would be nice if you send a personal note to your child that we can enclose with the present.  








FDRAG has received a few letters with things that we appreciate hearing.


1. FSP, UCI and Lowell CI are 3 different institutions. We will try to make a point of identifying which place we are talking about. 


2. We have received some suggestions on how to handle the book requests to make them a bit fairer.  We are thinking of combining them somehow.





If you have any other thoughts to share about anything that is or is not in the newsletter let us know. 
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